Breckenridge Subdivision Property Owners’ Association (BSPOA)
Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, July 2, 2013
Call to order

Brionne Ouei called the meeting to order at 7:10pm at Brionne Ouei’s residence.
Present were:

Brionne Ouei, President

Dan Batson, Secretary

Jack White, Treasurer

Jamie Newell, Director

Approval of minutes from last meeting

Minutes from the meeting held on 02/19/2013 were read.  Jack White motioned to accept the minutes as read, second by Jamie Newell and all were in favor.

Old Business
Since the Secretary was not present at the April meeting, the board is providing all pertinent discussion topics here:
· Board discussed Travis Green Lawns, LLC taking over the mowing of the hillside and everything related to the maintenance.

· Board spent money budgeted but not spent on 2012 landscaping on extra trees put in on the hillside from Westwood Gardens in 2013.  10 trees and 10 shrubs (placed by existing trees along sidewalk).

· Negotiated hillside landscape maintenance between Enrique, Bradford and Travis and were able to combine mowing, landscaping, hillside maintenance, etc. by going with Travis Green Lawns, LLC, effectively saving the BSPOA ~$1500 annually.

· Upper hillside will be mowed every 4 weeks while the lower hillside by sidewalk will be moved every 2 weeks.  Upper hillside growth is being allowed in order to aid growth and fill-in.

New Business

Hillside sprinkler system was questioned and Travis stated exposed pipe was broken somewhere between Lots 3-5 at the west edges of property.  Several sprinkler heads were also broken off.  Replacement is being scheduled and commences this week.
One monument light was burned out and both were replaced with LED lights.

Board received the resignation of Jack White as our current Treasurer roughly 30 days ago to be effective 07/02/2013.  The board has accepted his resignation.  According to Article VII, Section 1, the board has the authority to appoint someone to fill any spot on the board that becomes vacant, and so the board is now actively searching for a Member At Large and a Treasurer.
Brionne suggested we do a shotgun newsletter approach asking for members to step up into the open positions as well as point out the highlights of our covenants.

Dan mentioned he had visited the new POA members for Lot 47 and 14, officially welcoming them on behalf of the Board, and presented their BSPOA Guide and Covenants booklet on 06/17/2013.
Dan reminded Treasurer is to get tax information organized for end of fiscal year in July.  Jack stated that BSPOA taxes have been paid for the year and our fiscal year tax form had been turned in as well.

Brionne asked what the immediate to-do list from the current Treasurer was.  PO Box needs to be checked every 2 weeks or so.

Jack presented Q2 Expenses vs. budget analysis to the board.

Jack turned in keys to the PO Box, back gate, all files, etc. to the board and both Brionne and Dan accepted to pass on to the next appointee.

Adjournment

Dan Batson motioned to adjourn at 9:00pm, second by Jamie Newell, all were in favor.
